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June 1, 2021 Amy E. Kwesell
akwesell@k-plaw.com 

BY ELECTRONIC MAIL (ecolawdefenders@gmail.com; 
environmentwatchsoutheasternma@gmail.com) 
AND FIRST CLASS MAIL 

Ms. Meg Sheehan 
Community Land & Water Coalition 
Save The Pines Barrens, Inc. 
158 Center Hill Road 
Plymouth, MA 02360 

Re: Town of Carver - AD Makepeace Company’s Earth Removal Activity 

Dear Ms. Sheehan: 

This firm represents the Town of Carver (the “Town”).  We are in receipt of your letter dated 
May 13, 2021 addressed to the Building Department and the Earth Removal Committee requesting a 
cease and desist order be issued to AD Makepeace Company (“ADM”) suspending all earth removal 
activity in the Town of Carver and further enforcement of the Earth Removal Bylaw.  At this time, 
the Town is declining enforcement.   

First, as Chapter 9.1, Earth Removal, is a General Bylaw and not a Zoning Bylaw, G.L.  
c. 40A, §7 as cited in your letter is not applicable.  Second, as you know, the Earth Removal 
Committee has diligently investigated your allegations; has convened two meetings with you and 
conducted a site visit.  In fact, at the site visit conducted on May 1, 2021, no violations of Section 
9.1 of the General Bylaws was observed nor were there any observed violations of ADM’s Earth 
Removal permit. 

Should you need anything further, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

AEK/smm 
cc:   Town Administrator 

Select Board 
Earth Removal Committee 
Interim Building Inspector 

765612/CARV/0001 

Very truly yours, 

Amy E. Kwesell 


